ASCC June ’05 Club Meeting Minutes – 14Jun05 @ Dooley’s Burnside

The meeting was called to order before my arrival.

Membership – Umberto reported that we have at least 82 members thus far.  There are still more to add to the list, as he keeps getting more forms handed to him.

Financial – Brian reported that we now have $5786.09 in our account.  We still have to receive Solo I money and from the first 2 Solo II’s.  There are still some miscellaneous expenses outstanding too.

Rally – Ian reported that the BAC/Rotary club Rally was postponed until October 15th.  Our Regional Rally in the fall will be towards the Valley this year.  

Race – We only had 7 students for our Race School this year, and we had a poor showing for the Race too.  There is a race this Sunday at AMP.

George has put a bulletin board back up at Halifax Autosport, so the people that don’t have internet access can find out more about our events.

Solo – There has  been 2 Solo II events this year, held in Debert, at the Orenda lot.  It is a new lot this year, thanks to Art Forward.  It is a little rough, but it is a pretty good location.  We have lost Leon’s for this year unfortunately.

There was a Regional event in Moncton with 39 cars, held at Magnetic Hill.  George said that the course was “OK”.  He also said “at this point, I don’t worry about the course, I just drive what they put in front of me” (I think this is the first time he has ever said that before – Chris)  Colin Wilmshurst got FTD at the event, and several ASCC members were in the top 5.

There are Regional Slaloms #2 and #3 in  Bell Island, NF  on July 2 & 3rd.  The number to call is 709-834-1908.
Nancy has volunteered to pick up a cake to bring to our Canada Day Slalom, and Debbie said she would bring some balloons.  We are going to call some former members to see if they would like to come out and compete.  There was some talk of getting some new prizes too.

New Business

Dave Smith (Smitty) is now the manager of Atlantic Undercar and said that any Club member looking for car parts to give him a call, and he will give you a better than wholesale price on them.

There was a memoriam in today’s paper for Bruce Mac Phail, who had passed away 4 years ago today.  Ian mentioned about Bruce’s headstone in Bedford, off of Wardour St, that it’s very nice and looks like a photograph.

Chris Ward

ASCC Secretary



